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The regular meeting of the Official Board was held May 6, 1958, 7:45 P.M. in 

the Church Parlor with Mr. Chewning presiding. Mr. Queen opened the meetL"lg 
with prayer. 

The April minutes were read and approved. 

In the absence of Mr. C. J. Jones, treasurer, Dr. John Glasson, Chairman of 
Finance and Stewardship, gave the financial report and presented the budget 
for 1958-59. The Commission recommended we pledge $20,65o. for world Service 
and Conference Benevolences. This represents an increase of $1,175. A motion 
to accept this increased amount was made by Mr. Few, seconded by Mr. Robert 
Pifer and was carried by the Board. A second recommendation to increase the 
Minister of Education's salary $600 annually was U.."lanimously adopted by the 
Board. A motion by Dr. John Glasson, and seconded by Mr. G. P. Whitley, was 
to accept the budget of $71,492.00 for the year 1958-59. 

Due to a conflict with Duke University commencement the last Quarterly Con­
ference will be held on the first Wednesday in June. 

¥.r. Paschall's request that some discarded nursery chairs be given to Hyde Park 
Pentacostal church was granted. 

Mr. Shoaf dismissed the meeting with prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

£~ .... ,.J/_. 22ta#~ Euni~~Mattox, Secretary 


